
William C. Fiala, professor of practice in the School of Allied Health 
Technology, authored an article that has been published in the 
September 2019 issue of the Journal of AHIMA (American Health 
Information Management Association). The article provides insight into 
healthcare providers’ reporting of social determinants of health. Social 
determinants of health “are among the most influential factors to 
determine health outcomes of individuals” according to the National 
Quality Forum. On September 18, he will present the article to a meeting 
of the Northeast Ohio Medical Group Management Association, the 100+ 
member regional affiliate chapter of the Medical Group Management 
Association - American College of Medical Practice Executives.


